
 

Editor’s Comment:   

I agree with reviewers that this manuscript is interesting and current. 

The reviewers had several suggestions, the authors adopted them. However, 

the proposal of the first reviewer (Martín María Silva Rossi) was to 

extend the conclusion, as there are many new information in the paper that 

should be found in the conclusion, with which I agree, too. The authors 

did not extend the conclusion, only the existing ones were correct. 

 

So I suggest that the manuscript be back to the authors to extend the 

conclusion. Then it will be able to be accepted for publication. 

 

Editor’s Details:  

Dr. Biljana Bojovic 
Assistant Professor, Faculty of Science, Institute of Biology and Ecology, University of Kragujevac, 
Republic of Serbia 


